
Martha's Vineyard Intergroup 
PO Box 1058 
Oak Bluffs, MA 02557 
Help Line 508-627-7084 
Website: aaonmv.org 

Minutes of the meeting held January 15, 2025 

Stacy W Chair 
Kristen B Treasurer 
Heather S Secretary  
Dave S Commitment Liaison 
Benjamin P GSR 
Mark I Alternate GSR 

Representatives Present 
Joan R (Early Bird), Jessica B (Sunday 11am), Robert M (Sunday Living Sober), 
James A (YP), Kathy D (Chilmark noon), Bill R (Tuesday 123), Matt R (Men’s 
Meeting), Amanda C (Wednesday Women’s), Suzanne P (Thursday Noon), 
Elizabeth R (Thursday night women’s), Erika B (Friday it’s not too late) 

Attendees Present  
Diana L 

Meeting brought to order by the Chair. The minutes of the last meeting 
were read and accepted. 

Treasurer's Report 12/19/24 - 1/15/25 
Opening Balance: ………………… $5,387.91 
Debits: 
One Box ……………………….….. $31.30 
Verizon ……………………………. $54.70 
36 Big Books.……………………....$.17 
Air Pot..……………………….….…$39.95 
Pastries……………………….……$181.36 
Christmas Alcathon food……….…$282.62 

Contributions: 
Thursday Women’s…………..……$88.00 
Christmas Alcathon Basket…….…$120.00 
Early bird……………………………$1,698.15 
Ending Balance…………………….$ 

http://aaonmv.org/


The treasurer’s report was read and accepted. 

Archives-A lot of interesting things in the archives including a History of AA book 

GSR-commitments are looking for people: Barnstable house of corrections is 
looking for women. Possibility of our district hosting an event in May, stipends 
available for more to be able to attend. There will be a breakfast in May for GSR 
reps. We need an activities calendar and should order service manuals. Voted 
and approved on ordering 5 service manuals. GSR rep will send secretary district 
minutes and secretary will send those with Intergroup minutes.  

Gosnold car permit is due, February will be two years since the commitment was 
reformed if anyone is interested in taking it over. Jail meeting is still accepting 
men. 

Website and schedules-Keeping it fresh needs to be added, February 2 at 
7:30pm will be YPAA’s first meeting at the Grace Church. 500 schedules will be 
printed.  

Old Business 

Suzanne will call Cape Cod Intergroup about literature they donate. 

Christmas Alcathon- potluck was great and we should continue to do that but 
there was too much food. The flyers should have the physical address added and 
mention parking.  

Doug S was unable to cash his check last year due to the bank account changing 
over, Kristen will look into what we owe him.  

Stacy paid $21.66 for the stamp. 

There was a shipment issue with the books: only 20 arrived. 

New business 

Looking for new location for Intergroup meetings. 

Friday night WT meeting needs an Intergroup rep.  

How to start a meeting and what is the policy on animals at meetings-a location 
is all you need to start a meeting, the manual may be able to help explain exactly 
how to start a meeting, the policy on animals is by location not by AA.  



Unity breakfast: 
Date-April, early May. Location-possibly Sailing Camp. Music-band playing during 
down time.  

Secretary-nominated and elected Erika B.  

Unity at the light has money in an account for another convention but would need 
to find accommodations. 

Travel companion-going to woods hole when people get out of Gosnold, picking 
them up, traveling with them on the boat. AA hotline may be available to help 
accommodate this.  

Meeting adjourned at 7:02pm. 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Heather Y S Secretary  
Next meeting in person will be Wed, February 19, 2025 at 6 pm at the Vineyard 
House in the Pat Gregory Conference Room located upstairs. 


